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NOTICE TO SHAREHOLDERS 

 
Adoption of Multiple Vote 

 
 

CLEAR SALE S.A. (B3: CLSA3) ("Company" or “Clear Sale”), pursuant to article 33, XXXIII, of the Brazilian 
Securities and Exchange Commission ("CVM") Resolution No. 80, of March 29, 2022, as amended, 
hereby informs its shareholders that the Company has received a request to adopt the multiple vote 
election process from shareholders who jointly represent more than five percent (5%) of the 
Company's capital stock, in the scope of its Annual General Meeting to be held on April 27, 2023 
("Meeting"). The request was not submitted with the nomination of members to the Board of 
Directors. 
 
Therefore, the Company informs of the use of the multiple vote process for the election of members 
of Clear Sale's Board of Directors during the Meeting, pursuant to the terms of article 141 of Law No. 
6,404, dated as of December 15, 1976, as amended. For further information about the multiple vote 
process, access the Meeting's Manual for Participation and Management's Proposal, available on the 
Company's website (http://ri.clear.sale), the CVM's website (https://www.gov.br/cvm/pt-br) and the 
B3 S.A. - Brasil, Bolsa, Balcão website (https://www.b3.com.br/pt_br/). 
 
The Company emphasizes that the documents related to the Meeting are available to the shareholders 
at the above-mentioned addresses and that it will keep its shareholders and the market in general 
informed about the resolutions taken at the Meeting, in accordance with the applicable laws and 
regulation. 
 

Barueri, April 25, 2023 
 

Renan Shigueo Ikemoto 
 Investor Relations Officer 
 


